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"A very recent and successful example of the bargaining unit 
bringing an idea to the LOT would be schedule adjustments 
for the COVID situation. This was quickly implemented in the 
week after the state of Pennsylvania announced the stay at 
home order and actually before mandatory telework was 
implemented by DOC. The bargaining unit, steward, and MIC 
worked to implement a schedule change to support not just 
physical health, but mental health in an effort to provide a 
much-needed sense of safety and security in the office during 
unprecedented times. 
 
The relationship between the union and management has 
greatly improved over the last 6 years.”  -NWSEO Steward 
Alicia Miller 

 Employees of WFO Pittsburgh, PA October 2019. 
From left to right: Shannon Hefferan, Myranda Fullerton, Evan Bookbinder, 
Matthew Tobey, Tony Hall, Forrest Hendricks, Jenna Lake, Thomas Plecha, 
Alicia Miller, and Michael Kennedy. 
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